CONFIDENTIAL

PRIME MINISTER P 03545

LOCAL GOVERNMENT FINANCE SETTLEMENT 1990/91
[E(LG) (89)2 and Mr Patten's minute of 3 October)

DECISIONS
Y. Mr Patten's paper carries forward the discussion of
transitional relief for community charge payers. He has also

circulated a minute, but only to those who attended your earlier

meeting, explaining his thinking in more detail. His second
minute includes a very useful table, illustrating a number of

options. You might find it helpful to begin the meeting by asking
for this table to be handed out so that everyone can see it. We

shall have copies ready for the purpose.

- i You asked Mr Patten to take option V in the earlier Cabinet
Office Note as the basis for his further work, using assumptions

which would reduce the costs. The main issues are:

> targeting. Mr Patten's paper sets out two versions of
option V. One, which he favours, would give relief to all
adults in a household but with the main benefit going to
former rate-payers and their spouses. The other, which the
Chancellor prefers, would concentrate solely on one and two-
adult households plus pensioners and the disabled and would
not extend to other charge-payers such as grown-up children

in work 1living at home. You will need to consider which

approach should be adopted.

ii. affordability. The actual cost will depend on the

targetting and specification of the scheme. The cost appears
to be particularly sensitive to the threshold which
beneficiaries have to bear before relief is given. Mr
Patten's approach, with a £2 threshold, would cost £575

million for England, Wales and Scotland including

administration. The Chancellor's approach, with a split
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